
 
September 15, 2025 

Mark Zuckerberg 

CEO  

Meta Platforms 

1 Hacker Way 

Menlo Park, CA 94025 

 

Elon Musk 

Chief Technology Officer 

X 

1355 Market Street, Suite 900 

San Francisco, CA 94103 

 

Neal Mohan 

Chief Executive Officer 

YouTube 

901 Cherry Avenue 

San Bruno, CA 94066 

 

Shou Zi Chew 

Chief Executive Officer 

TikTok, LLC 

5800 Bristol Parkway, Suite 100 

Culver City, CA 90230 

Jay Graber 

Chief Executive Officer 

Bluesky Social, PBC  

113 Cherry Street 

Seattle, Washington 98104 

 

 

Devin Nunes 

Chief Executive Officer 

Trump Media & Technology Group (TMTG) 

400 N Cattlemen Road, Suite 200 

Sarasota, FL 34232 

Gentlemen, 

Thank you for the service you provide to our Republic, and may God be with you and 

your family. America is suffering under the dark weight of horror after the graphic, televised 

murder of a heroic Christian leader, Mr. Charlie Kirk. I ask that you reflect upon your own 

unique responsibility to participate in the very appropriate, legal and Constitutionally sound 

response. 

Please be advised that your platforms are rightfully expected to expeditiously remove all 

posts that have celebrated the political assassination of Charlie Kirk. Further, the authors of these 

posts are to be identified and banned from your platform, as well as any new pages they may 

create. 

Gleeful celebration of the heinous murder of an American citizen, brazenly published 

within the public forums of social media, is not to be tolerated within the accepted and legal 

parameters of a free and humane society, and I have initiated a Congressional effort to force 



accountability. If you shield these offenders, section 230 will not protect your platform from 

vigorous exposure.  

I hold the gavel for the Federal Law Enforcement subcommittee of the House Oversight 

and Government Reform Committee, and my Chair has specific Congressional authority over 

Federal regulatory law enforcement. My Committee will be a leading force in the righteous 

endeavor to protect the legitimate free exchange of ideas and opinions, which requires the 

vigilant maintenance of appropriate behaviors within our publicly accessed social media forums.  

The reasonable restriction of public statements that lie far beyond the standards of our 

own society is not an oppression of free speech, it is, rather, the protection of free speech. Having 

the will to guard the standards and integrity of the infrastructure that enables the expression of 

opinion in our public discourse is a crucial responsibility that we must embrace. I am hopeful to 

receive your full cooperation, and I expect a formal response to this letter of encouragement 

within one business week.  

Respectfully, 

 

 

Clay Higgins 

Member of Congress 

 

CC: 

The Honorable Donald J. Trump, President of the United States of America 

The Honorable Pam Bondi, Attorney General, U.S. Department of Justice  

 


